Route 1, Box 39 Kimberly, Idaho 83341 June 24, 1971

Miss Lucy Lewis 501 W. 110th # 2B New Yor, New York 10025

Dear Lucy:

It was so good to receive your letter and hear your exciting news. We both send you our heartiest congratulations and blessings to both you and Tracy. I am sure you will have a wonderful life together and it couldn't happen to a nicer couple. We would love to be in Long Island in October but, for now, we can't get too far from home with Evelyn's treatments. We did recently buy a nice camper which will give us a chance to go to some of the nearby lakes and mountains.

We recently went to Pullman, Washington for a few days to do some demonstrations and examinations of collections there. It is a fine university and we were glad to have a chance to renew acquaintances with some of our old friends. After that, we went with Dr. Swanson and some of the I.S.U. students to Glass Butte, Oregon to collect material for the field school. The workshop and quarry area that Eview had found there two years ago was much more extensive than we had thought and some of the students will return there in August to do some digging and publish an account of the site. The material is beautiful red obsidian and we found where they were making large, long bifaces. Very interesting.

We hope that you will get a good position and one that will permit you and Tracy to be together. Am so glad that you are still breaking a few rocks. Do wish we could get more money next year to bring back some of the former students.

Our school will start on July 5th and one of the students is coming from Japan. Should be very interesting to compare materials and techniques.

Again, let us wish you and Tracy much happiness for a most promising future.

Congratulations and best wishes,

Don and Evelyn